Edwina Hart MBE CStJ AC / AM
Gweinidog yr Economi, Gwyddoniaeth a Thrafnidiaeth
Minister for Economy, Science and Transport



Eich cyf/Your ref P-03-240 Ein cyf/Our ref EH/00961/15

William Powell AM

committeebusiness@Wales.gsi.gov.uk

Dear William,

Thank you for your letter of 30 April 2014 regarding petition P-03-240 Road safety on the A40 in Llanddewi Velfrey. I am sorry that you have not received a response until now, this was down to an administrative error.

My officials are currently undertaking a study to explore additional ways to improve the A40, including the potential for dualling. This work will be completed in May. The appointment of an Employer's Agent for the A40 Llanddewi Velfrey to Penblewin scheme will be completed following the conclusion of this study.

There are no current plans to replace the flashing speed limit warning signs. However, I have passed the Community Council's comments to my officials so that they can be included as part of the future update of the speed limit review.

Edwina Hart